SJCPOA

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

January 17, 2008, at 5:30P

 Marie Calendar’s

I. President Paul Brennan call meeting to order

Secretary, La Tosha Walden Roll Call 

II. Review Minutes – Paul motion to pass August and November, 2007 Board minutes, Travis second the motion.

III. Report from President Paul Brennan:

· Should be noted on 12/28/07, Paul Brennan motioned for the budget be accepted by the Board, Travis Rowe second the motion.

· On 01/02/08, the Board approved Rebekah Graham to fill a Board vacancy.

· On 01/09/08, The Board (4 out of 4) approved a donation to Erica Chin for Baby Anica’s memorial.

· Paul welcomed Jamie Hood and Rebekah Graham to the Board.

· Paul reviewed expectations, responsibilities and roles of the Board.

· Explained the importance of reviewing the By-Laws and they are accessible to the members on the Website.

Report from Vice President Travis Rowe:

· Listen to members concerns, but if we can not help them, give options, such as Labor Management.
· Treasurer will meet with our tax person at the end of January and will review at the next meeting.
· Anyone that attends training and it is $600 plus for the year, you will receive a 1099 Misc. form for taxes.
IV. Old Business

· Rebekah is the Webmaster for the SJCPOA website.  She is currently working on updating and designing the webpage.  She is working on a member only section.  She is also working on adding a contact list and will be in charge of checking the emails from members.

· Reviewed and approved 2008 Calendar, the Board will meet on the 3rd Thursday of every month.
· Travis, La Tosha and Jaime (Grant) will attend the PORAC Internal Affairs training in Sacramento on February 26th & 27th .
· Closed Session regarding member issue.
· Paul B. gave an update on JLMC from Labor Relations.  He spoke to John Bertke; the County has calculated 24 members at $9,600.00 (as of Dec. 2007), with 10 years or more of service.  On 1/31/08 the account will begin to accrue interest.  The County is still discussing the creation of a system with Hartford.
· We may even need to create our own Medical Retirement trust for our members.
· Paul and Travis will keep us posted when PORAC Valley Chapter meeting comes back this way, and we can see where other departments are with their Medical Trust. 
· Paul made a motion to name the scholarship after the first President of the SJCPOA, Richard Evans. 
· Paul updated the group on a possible community project, Ken Vogel suggested contacting the Youth center in Thornton.  Contact is Cindy Snyder with New Hope School.
V. New Business

· SCOPO next meeting is February 29th @ 8:30 pm
· Labor Management meeting on 2/24/2008, concerns are working overtime on Holiday floater and verbal counseling vs. written reprimand.
· Christmas party for 2008, Susan is researching the Sheraton in Stockton.  Reviewing dates December 6th and 13th.  Jamie Hood is going to follow up on having a comedian at the Christmas party.  Paul is going to follow up with the Waterloo, in case all other plans fail.
· PORAC symposium is set for April 1st & 2nd, 2008 in Reno, NV.
· Officer’s Funeral – Paul & Travis expressed the need for the Board to make an effort to attend funeral services for fallen officers.
· Paul spoke to Sgt. Walters about getting placed on a contact list, as the S/O’s Color Guard participates in memorials statewide.
Open Forum

Meeting Adjourned

Next Board Meetings: 02/21/2008 @ Marie Callendar’s

